Use of Consultants

The University policy on payment of consultant fees is in accordance with the Public Health Service (PHS) Grant Policy Statement, December 1, 2003. As required by PHS, the University policy applies the following standards for documentation in support of use of consultant services:

a. evidence that the services to be performed are essential and cannot be provided by persons receiving salary support under the grant or project or otherwise compensated for their services;

b. evidence that a selection process has been employed to secure the most qualified individual available, considering the nature and extent of services to be required.

c. evidence that the charge is appropriate considering the qualifications of the consultant, his or her normal charges, and the nature of the services to be provided.

Consultant fees may be paid to TCU faculty or staff only in unusual cases and provided only if both of the following conditions exist.

· consultation is across departmental lines or involves a separate or remote operation; and

· the work performed by the consultant is in addition to his/her regular departmental workload.

Determination of compliance with these provisions will be made by the Associate Provost for Academic Affairs. In cases where the Associate Provost may be personally involved, this determination will be made by the Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs. Requests for approval of such payment should be made in writing and in advance of any commitment for performance of consulting services for which payment will be required.

